
 

 
    

 

Road Resurfacing and Rehabilitation 
WARD 1 | NEWSLETTER #2 | APRIL 2024  

 
Dear resident, 
 
The City of Vaughan is undertaking important municipal infrastructure improvements to the following roads in 
the Ward 1 community:  
  

• Bute Court 
• Cedar Glen Court 
• Forest Heights Boulevard 
• Huntington Road 
• Kipling Avenue (Kleinburg) 

• Kirby Road 
• Old Humber Crescent 
• Pentland Crescent 
• Shalimar Place 

Construction timelines 
Construction is expected to begin by May 2024 and is anticipated to be complete by November 2024. 

What work is being done? 
The City will be restoring community roads and making required repairs to existing curbs and sidewalks.  
 
How will this impact you? 
Roads will remain open to vehicular and pedestrian traffic during construction. Temporary lane restrictions will 
be required to allow construction activities to proceed safely and efficiently. Access to private and commercial 
driveways and entrances will also be impacted at times throughout construction.  
 
If you have limited mobility and require accommodation to your property, or if you plan to undertake 
any landscape work adjacent to a City-owned property during this time, contact the City’s 
Infrastructure Delivery department at 905-832-2281, extension 8917. 
 
Underground systems, such as lawn sprinklers, heated driveways, electrical conduits or landscaping within 
City-owned boulevards or property limits may be impacted by this work. Removing privately-owned 
underground systems in advance of construction, at the owner's expense, is recommended. The City 
is not responsible for any damage that may occur during construction to privately-owned items within 
City property limits under the Encroachment By-law No. 034-2017. 
 
For more information about the work, visit vaughan.ca/PavementManagement. 
 



 

 
    

 
 
  
  

Contact 
Infrastructure Delivery 
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
infrastructure.delivery@vaughan.ca 
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